Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
December 17, 1998 
HUB 225 
3:15p.m.
Present: M. Sadler, B. Carter, G. Gerlach, B. Mitchell, R. Soni, M. Swmker, H. Wingard Excused: B. Goodwin, Wang Xi 
Minutes of the December 10, 1998 meeting were approved with revision on a Carter/Gerlach motion. 
Dr. Gay Chow's LS 499 proposal, "Food and Culture in Literature" was reviewed. On a Carter/Swinker motion, action was tabled until there is an opportunity for Dr. Chow to respond to the following questions/concerns: 
1) address any overlap between this course and the current LS 499 Food and Culture 
2) how does literature fit into this course as it is not clear from the course description or course objectives 
3) evaluation methods include class participation and attendance -need to be more explicit about how these are operationalized and how the grade for these are determined 
4) course objective d. -consider revising this objective 
5) consider a new title since there is an existing course with a very similar title 6) check proposal for typos 
M. Sadler will communicate these questions to Dr. Chow and encourage him to resubmit the proposal after responding to the issues raised. 
Maryanne Brandenburg and Linda Szul presented the COIS proposal requesting approval of the Liberal Studies component of the program. This proposal had been reviewed previously (Feb 1998) and the department made the changes suggested by the Liberal Studies Committee. There was discussion about the possible impact of the proposal approved by the Liberal Studies committee to standardize the Liberal studies requirements for associate degree programs. It was decided that since the proposal has not yet been approved by the University Senate, the COIS proposal should not be held to the proposed requirements and should proceed through the curriculum process as is. On a Carter/Wingard motion the liberal studies component of the COIS proposal (Associate of Arts degree in Computer and Office Information Systems) was unanimously approved. 
Hal Wingard was acknowledged for his years of dedicated service to the Liberal Studies committee and congratulated on his upcoming retirement. Refreshments were served in his honor. 
Adjourned 4:20 p.m 

